Williamson County Retired Teachers Association

Board Meeting     December 10, 2014, 1:30 P.M.

Held at the Good Shepherd Lutheran Church

Roll Call and Review Board Information:
Present were:  Bob Campbell, Anna Morris, Judi Harland (prozy for John until he arrived later), Don Kragness, Kent Carrell, and Marge Mangan.  Absent were:  Steve Maxwell, Mary Lou Gander, Tom Oates, Loren Taylor, and Patricia Koontz.  There being a quorum, President Bob Campbell called the meeting to order.  Bob also gave a handout listing the Williamson County Retired Teachers Association Board of Directors for 2015.
Approval of Minutes and Treasurer's Report:  The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as received through e-mail.  Treasurer Don Kragness distributed copies of the Treasurer's Report, showing a beginning balance of $2,677.95, and an ending balance of $2,455.02.  Report accepted.
Review Schedule for 2015 regular meetings:  Bob handed out the schedule of WCRTA Meetings for 2015, noting that some dates and locations need to be confirmed.
Make Plans for February 13, 2015, meeting.  Anna Morris will contact legislators regarding the February meeting.  Legislators are John Bradley and Gary Forby or their representatives.  
Report of Standing Commjittee Chairs:

Legislative:  Anna Morris reported.  Attorney General Lisa Madigan would like to have our lawsuit “fast tracked”; however, our lawyers are opposed to this.  We do not want “fast tracted.”  
Scholarship report:  Judi Harland, IRTA Foundation, reported that the deadline for the scholarships is March 7, 2015.  The criteria are:  the applicant must be majoring in education, a Junior or Senior in college, and a resident of Williamson County; although attendance at any college is acceptable.  This scholarship is sponsored by the IRTA Foundation.
IRTA Building:  John Harland reported on the “new” IRTA office building in Springfield.  Progress has been delayed due to elevator problems.  IRTA will be located on the fourth floor; part of the building will be used by the ICARE Program and part will be rented.  Also there are 100 parking spaces.
Other Business:

Acquisition of Public Address System:  Don made a motion to purchase the Public Address System.  Anna seconded.  Discussion regarded the final price—noting that with discounts and rebates, the entire system (speaker, microphone package, cord) amounted to $88.99.  Thanks to Don for his hard work in acquiring this system for the Williamson County Retired Teachers Association.  Motion carried.  Don will store the system.
Vice President position:  Bob noted to the group that the position of Vice President is still vacant.
Program Speaker Possibilities for 2015.  Besides John Bradley and Gary Forby, we would ask Daniel Winter from Decatur to speak to our group, if elected.  Daniel Winter is a candidate for the TRS Board of Trsutees, replacing Cynthia O'Neill who is retiring at the end of this term.
Newsletter Deadlines for the Winter issue:


January 23 – articles to Tish Koontz


January 30 – typed copy to ROE


February 2 – to  e-mail and/or mail to members

Bob urged everyone to submit a report, even if it is similar to previous reports; members appreciate seeing material over and over.  Emphasis for this Newsletter would be on increasing membership and paying dues.  There was discussion on dues, dues deduct, state and local.
Petition for TRS Board of Trustees:  Since the Petition to gather signatures for Daniel Winter's candidacy must be in Springfield before our next membership meeting, we will contact members to sign the Petition and send all papers directly to the IRTA office in

Springfield, using the postal system; the papers would be the petition and the notarized forms.
Legal Defense Fund:  There is a balance of a little over $80,000 in this account.
State Convention:  The State Convention is October 26, 2015, at the Crowne Plaza.
Bob Campbell will be out of town from January 3 to April 4.  Someone will be needed to handle the January 7 Board Meeting and the February 13 membership meeting.
Discussion of Updating By-Laws and Dues Structure Modifications:  Marge will get the disc from the Secretary's records, containing the By-Laws, to Bob.
Discussion of Increasing Membership in WCRTA and in IRTA.   Membership and dues (all dues) will be stressed in the Winter issue of the Newsletter.
Next Board Meeting:  The Next Board Meeting will be on January 7, 2015 at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Marion at 1:30 P.M.
Adjourn:  All business having been conducted,, the meeting adjourned at 3:30 P.M.
Submitted by: Marge Mangan, Secretary 
